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Division Personnel and all others concerned
From : The OIC-Schools Division Superintendent

Subject: FOCUS GROUP DISCUSSION ON ADOPT-A- SCHOOL PROGRAM WITH
GOVERNMENT AND COMMUNITY STAKEHOLDERS

Date: December 13, 2019

Please be informed that the Adopt- A- School Program (ASP) school’s coordinators are
advised to bring a laptop on December 17, 2019 for the conduct of the Focus Group Discussion on Adopt-
A-School Program with Government and Community Stakeholders at Grace Crown Hotel.

Participants to this activity are 53 GPTA presidents, 33 barangay captains, 53 Brigada
Eskwela (BE) school's coordinators and 53 ASP school's coordinators, 16 various stakeholders, 10
selected division personnel.

The ASP and BE school’s coordinators shall be entitled to service credits in accordance
with DepEd Order No. 53 s. 2003 entitled Updated Guidelines on the Grant of Vacation Service Credits to
Teachers.
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